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----------------------------------------------------- 

Greetings beloved brothers in the love of 

Jesus Christ. As always, we thank God for 

keeping us in life and in the faith, and for 

giving us the opportunity to communicate 

through this means. Naturally, it is our desire 

that you, your family and all your relatives be 

well, enjoying the blessings of the Lord. And 

great strength in the faith and in the spirit for 

those who go through some suffering, as 

Peter says: "... knowing that the same 



sufferings are being fulfilled in your brothers 

throughout the world" (I Pet 5: 9). That is 

why we pray for you, as you also pray for us.        

-------------------------------------------------------    

Church in Maturín centro.  

We are very grateful to our God because 

the brotherhood remains firm in the faith, 

worshiping and serving God, praying and 

handling the difficulties we have as a 

country with good spirit and hope. 

 

We continue to work with the contacts, 

preaching the gospel of Christ. We have 

made adjustment of days and hours to 

help people for their daily performance, to 

locate the time for preaching. 

 

In the previous bulletin, I added a copy of 

the paper with the theme of the differences 

between the brotherhood. The next plan, 

God willing, is to hold some study meetings 

on the subject with preachers and other 



brothers who do not know these issues 

well. 

 

Urgent Prayers. Dear brothers, we pray 

your prayers for the boy Eduardo 

Figueroa, four years old, who has cancer 

and several months in medical treatment, 

hospitalized in the city of Barquisimeto. By 

this time the child has bleeding from the 

urine, nose and mouth. Eduardo is the son 

of Sr. Albita Figueroa, member of the 

church in Carora, Lara. {Eduardo Figuero 

died just after this was written. RG} 

 

So far this newsletter. Beloved brothers, I 

thank you very much for your prayers for 

this work, and my repeated gratitude for 

your participation with me in the gospel. 

It is also fitting to thank them for their 

prayers and attention for this difficult 

situation that Venezuela is going through. 

In God We Trust. 



If God allows it, it will be until the next 

edition, meanwhile, that God blesses each 

one richly. Goodbye. 

In the love of Christ, 

                                      Antonio and family. 
 


